Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee

Monday 14th December 2015

1. Present- Graham, Tim, Simon, Brian, Zac, Marion, Liz.

2. Apologies – John and Dorothy, Amy, Amanda and Lucy.

3. Minutes of the last committee meeting were approved and signed.

4. Matters Arising - The Parish council met in the hall as arranged. There was an issue with the heating, which needs to be addressed or they would be reluctant to meet there again. Simon will respond.

5. Treasurers Report – We had a surplus in November. Reason for deficit at this point in the year due to work on the Lawrence Hall wall. Graham is happy with the current financial position. £1000 donation from the ‘Jumblies’. Didn’t know whether Amanda has received a donation from the Elsie Lawrence Trust. Two possible further donations from the ‘Fat Boys’ and the Gala Committee. Graham reported that if all donations are received the deficit should be down to around £3500. Graham will draw up next year’s budget for the January committee meeting. John has looked at occupancy and income rates, with the view at looking at a simplified charging structure - Simon would like to table this item for the January meeting. 

6. Booking Report – Simon will email John’s report to Amanda. John would like to revisit the hall master booking system. The committee were happy for him to proceed and report back. 

7. Hirers Report – Players – stage improvements consultation, no report as of yet, will continue as a working progress. Lucy Walker for Brownies sent a report, which Simon has - response to report is that the committee are happy for the Brownies to stay put, Simon to respond to Lucy.

8. Maintenance and Renewals – Christmas trees up £84 for 4. Defibrillator- Ian asked Brian not to put up the Defibrillator on the front porch as there may be an issue with planning consent. Brian met on site with Ian and John Keeley (pp) regarding placement. They agreed not to place the unit on the hall but outside the fire station instead. There was disappointment expressed on this decision by the committee members. The new cellar door with gas vents is now fitted with a total cost of £614.83. Lawrence Hall – the light tubes keep going, Paul Copley the electrician has inspected and all the fitting need replacing. Paul Copley provided estimates and the committee agreed on replacement florescent fittings for and estimated cost of £626.25 plus VAT. It was also agreed to proceed with new Lawrence Hall sockets, estimated cost £161.36 plus VAT.

9. Stanedge Hall – Simon has attempted to prompt Janice at DDDC regarding the lease. The DDDC will be meeting on the 22nd December and she will let us know the outcome. Simon  and Brian met with Paul Newcome (architect) who requested the hall plans. Simon will retrieve from the Matlock Records Office. 

10. No Correspondence 

11. A.O.B – Request form ‘Jumblies’ to store some materials in the Staedge Room. Simon will check with Janice if OK. 

12. Date of next meeting – Tuesday 12th January 2016.

